
 

 

Ready to learn. Ready to thrive. Ready for tomorrow. 
At Egerton we aspire to create an inclusive environment where all students and staff can flourish. We strive to nurture curious 

minds, so that all children leave school as confident, compassionate and globally aware citizens. 
                

       11th July 2025  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I cannot quite believe that this is the end of the week before we finish for the summer holidays next Friday (18th). The sun is also 
shining for us this week, which makes learning outside even more fun. The children have taken part in their transition event 
yesterday and all enjoyed getting to know their new class teachers for September. 
 
Y6 Sats results and Y1 phonics 
Our Y6 and phonics results this year have been phenomenal. Currently until they are validated I am unable to share them in more 
detail, but they are the best yet! A huge well done to our Y1 & Y6 children who performed brilliantly and weren’t phased by any of 
these assessments. 
 
Y6 Leavers Play 
Our wonderful Y6s performed their leavers play on Tuesday and Wednesday this week and what a performance it was. They 
delivered A Midsummer’s Night Dream with confidence and brilliant acting ability. It was a wonderful 2 evenings with so many 
compliments from parents and grandparents. I know I am biased, but the play was incredible- well done Year 6! A huge thank you to 
Mrs Sedgwick and Mrs Bainbridge Sales for the work they put in to the play and also to parents and carers who helped with learning 
of the lines and supplying costumes! 
A huge thank you as well to the PTA for running the drinks stall at both events. 
 
Fabulous Finish Assemblies 
Our second round of Fabulous Finish assemblies took place this week with our Y3, and Y5 classes presenting to their parents. I hope 
that you agree that the assemblies have displayed a range of learning that your children have been working on this term. One of the 
things that I have noticed the most is how articulately the children are able to share their learning. A huge well done to all of our 
year groups who have presented in the assemblies over the last 2 weeks, teachers and support staff who have worked hard to put 
the assemblies together and also a thank you to parents and carers who have been in to watch. 
 
Football Y5/6 
Our Y5 and 6 boys played well against Bexton on Monday this week, even though the score wasn’t in our favour, the boys played 
tremendously well, working as a team and not giving up. A huge well done to all the boys who represented our school along with Mr 
Webb who helped to referee the game. 
 
Sendco role 
As you may recall in the interim to Mrs Broadbent leaving her post as the school Sendco, we have accessed this year Kirsten Edwards 
from the Trust as our named Sendco. I am pleased to let you know that from September Mrs Taylor Wattam will be our new school 
based Sendco and all queries will need to go to her. A huge thank you needs to be given to Kirsten as she has done a wonderful job 
of leading SEND in our school this year. 
 
Reports 
Your child’s school reports (Reception- Y6) are being finalised and will be sent out on Monday 14th July at 4pm. If your children have 
completed statutory assessments (Reception, Y1, Y4 & Y6) then an additional report will be emailed alongside your report showing 
you your child’s results. 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Art Exhibition 
On Wednesday this week Mrs Sumser, Mrs Elsby and I, along with some wonderful artists in the school visited the Trust art 
exhibition. Here all the schools in the Trust (15 of them) presented their artwork in to a huge art exhibition. Our children’s work was 
displayed alongside all the other art pieces. The event was judged by 3 independent artists with our children winning 1 1st place, 2 
2nd places and 1 3rd place for their work- what a wonderful event and we were all so pleased with all the children who submitted 
their work. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
PC Andrew Cornell 
PC Andrew Cornell visited the school on Tuesday this week to work with our KS2 children. For those of you who attended the 
parents workshop I’m sure you will agree that PC Cornell is very knowledgeable in the world of online safety. The children were 
spoken to about being safe online and the dangers associated with this. All children listened intently to the information, please 
speak to your children about what they learned during this event. 
 
Attendance winners 
This week’s attendance winners are Y6 with a wonderful 97.3% attendance, in 2nd place are Year 3 with 96% and in joint 3rd place are 
Year 1 & 5 with 95.9%. A huge well done to Y6 who get this week’s extra playtime. 
 
E-safety 
The attached safety guide explores how AI is being exploited in certain online scams, revealing the risks for young people – everything 

from phishing and sextortion to deepfake fraud and voice cloning. 

Please see the attached flyer for further information. 
 

Best wishes 

Caroline Lowe 

Head Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Important Diary Dates (new dates in bold * change of date) 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
This week, our talented Year 6 pupils wowed audiences with two 
enchanting evening performances of A Midsummer Night’s 
Dream. Held on Tuesday and Wednesday, the production brought 
Shakespeare’s classic comedy to life with humour, heart, and a 
touch of midsummer magic. The children took on the challenge of 
learning Shakespearean lines with enthusiasm and skill, delivering 
confident and expressive performances that truly showcased their 
hard work and creativity. 
The play featured a delightful mix of fairies, mischievous lovers, 
and comic characters, all brought to life with imaginative 
costumes, thoughtful staging, and beautiful backdrops created 
with help from our children. Families and staff were full of praise 
for the professionalism and energy of the performances, and 
many commented on how impressed they were with the pupils' 
stage presence and teamwork. 
This project has been an incredible opportunity for the children to 
build confidence, develop their drama skills, and create lasting 
memories as they approach the end of their time at primary 
school. A huge thank you to all the staff who supported the 
production and to the families who came along to cheer on our 
young actors! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

Summer 2025 

Date Event 

14.7.25 Y6 rounder’s match against parents- more info to follow 

15.7.25 Y5 musical performance for parents 2.30pm-3.00pm 

16.7.25 Reception extravaganza- more info to follow 

17.7.25 Nursery Fabulous Finish Assembly @9.30am 

17.7.25 Y6 Water fight- bring in spare clothes and water pistols 

18.7.25 Y6 Leavers’ assembly for Y6 parents @9.15am 

18.7.25 School closes for children 

21.7.25 & 22.7.25 Inset Days 4 & 5 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The children in reception have loved the Daily Mile this year, especially in such lovely warm weather like we have been 

having! These are a few photos from their Daily Miles this week. They can run or walk around the track and often ask if 

they can go out come rain or shine!   

 

 

 

 

 

Year 2 had a wonderful time acting out key scenes from The 

Tempest to support their final piece of writing. Working 

together as a team, they brought Shakespeare’s magical tale to 

life. From Prospero and Ariel conjuring a mighty storm and the 

dramatic shipwreck, to Miranda and Ferdinand’s first meeting 

and the King’s search for his lost son, the children captured 

each moment brilliantly. The performance ended with Prospero 

setting everyone free and giving up his magic. Well done Year 

2, you have engaged so creatively with this writing unit!



 

 

 

Congratulations to all the year 5 children for taking part in our Fabulous Finish Assembly. The children shared their 

learning about the Ancient Maya civilisation, from the last term. I am so proud of how they performed. Well done! 

 

I hope you all noticed the amazing bunting that was at the Summer Fair! Our wonderful Year 3 class carefully designed 
bunting purposefully for our Summer fair and worked incredibly hard on their sewing skills to bring their designs to life! 
Here are a few examples of all their hard work, well done! 
 
 
Nursery Class: 
One of our books this week in Nursery has been Duck in the Truck by Jez Alborough, where the children enjoyed the 
rhyming story; they then retold the main part of the story using rhyming language.  We have been making patterns with 
3D shapes and the children have been replicating them and making up their own patterns too.  The children have loved 
getting to know Bodhi our work experience student this week, thanks go to him from all the children and staff he was a 
real addition to the team! 
 
 


